







PROTOCOL BETWEEN IGU AND IMM: POSSIBLE COLLABORATIONS DISCUSSED

A consultation meeting was held between Istanbul Metropolitan Municipality (IMM) and Istanbul Gelisim University (IGU) regarding international projects for the 2024-2025 academic year within the scope of project collaboration studies.

Istanbul Gelisim University R&D Vice Rector Prof. Necmettin Maraşlı, Scientific Research Projects Deputy Coordinator Asst. Prof. Sibel Zengin, Software Engineering Department Head Asst. Prof. Serkan Gönen and International Exchange and Cooperation Office Coordinator Alisa Aliyev Usubova and Istanbul Metropolitan Municipality (IMM) European Union Relations Director Ali Doğanay and Vice Director Akın Özkardaş met for international project cooperation. During the meeting held at Istanbul Gelisim University, IMM and IGU exchanged views on EU project applications and future planning.

During the interviews, the project applications for the European Union and future planning issues were discussed in detail. In this meeting, where the IMM and IGU came together to consult possible international projects, it is described as a significant step on the way to the internationalization goals of Istanbul Gelisim University.

GREAT INTEREST TO IGU AT 2024 SAHA EXPO FAIR!

Istanbul Gelisim University Technology Transfer Office (IGU TTO) participated in 2024 Saha Expo Defense and Aerospace Fair. IGU TTO, which attracted great









attention at the fair, gained cooperation opportunities with many domestic and foreign companies in the fields of defense industry, aviation and space technologies.

In the event, important speeches were held on the future of the sector and making technology transfer processes more efficient. IGU TTO introduced research projects and technological innovations within the university. Discussions on solutions and collaborations for the defense industry attracted great attention.

In the booth at the fair, information was given about the projects of the students and the work of the academicians. Efficient meetings with domestic and foreign companies have brought new cooperation opportunities to the agenda. In addition,

participants were informed about technology transfer processes and industryacademia collaborations.

The fourth of the fair, which started to be held in 2018, 2024 Saha Expo once again showed that IGU TTO quickly adapted to the innovations in the sector and strengthened university-industry cooperation. It was stated that it will continue to contribute to the sector with new projects by taking part in similar platforms in the future.

IGU SIGNED A PROTOCOL WITH VOLO COMPOSITE AT SAHA EXPO!

Istanbul Gelisim University Technology Transfer Office signed a strategic protocol with Volo Composite at Saha Expo'24 Fair with the participation of Rector Prof. Bahri Şahin. Interviews were also held with many companies visiting the IGU TTO booth within the scope of cooperation.





Istanbul Gelisim University (IGU) continues to stand out at the Saha Expo'24 Fair, in which it participated with the Technology Transfer Office (TTO). Contacting many domestic and foreign institutions, companies and investors, IGU Technology Transfer Office made mutual visits with institutions such as TUSAS, ODC, TAİ Farm.

Istanbul Gelisim University Rector Prof. Bahri Şahin Bahri Şahin and Vice Rector Prof. Arda Öztürkcan visited the fair and IGU TTO booth. Guests were informed about the projects of the students and the work of the academicians. New cooperation opportunities have been brought to the agenda with the meetings held with domestic and foreign companies. In this regard, a protocol signed with Volo Composite and Engineering Inc. with the participation of IGU Rector Prof. Bahri Sahin.

IMPORTANT STEPS FROM IGU IN UNIVERSITY-INDUSTRY COOPERATION!

In addition, TTO held B2B meetings with Arksoft and Meteksan companies and held meetings on project collaborations. The fourth edition of the fair, which started to be organized in 2018, 2024 Saha Expo once again revealed that IGU quickly adapted to the innovations in the sector and strengthened university-industry cooperation. It was emphasized that IGU will continue to contribute to the sector with new projects by taking part in similar platforms in the future.

IGU GASTRONOMY STUDENTS PREPARED A SPECIAL MEAL FOR BİNALİ YILDIRIM!

After the opening of Istanbul Gelisim University 2024-2025 academic year and Honorary Doctorate Ceremony, IGU Gastronomy Department students offered a









special dinner to the last Prime Minister, Binali Yıldırım. Chairman of the Board of Trustees of IGU Abdülkadir Gayretli, Rector Prof. Bahri Şahin, Secretary General Assoc. Prof. Serdar Egeli attended.

Our last Prime Minister Binali Yıldırım gave lecture at the 2024-2025 academic year opening and Honorary Doctorate ceremony. Yıldırım was awarded the Honorary Doctorate, attended the special dinner invitation prepared by IGU Gastronomy department students after the ceremony.

The menu included rice dish, kebabs, Turkish soups and salads reflecting the flavors of traditional Turkish cuisine. 3rd grade students of the Department of Gastronomy of the Faculty of Applied Sciences and the Faculty of Fine Arts prepared a meal as a team of 8 under the coordination of İbrahim Levent Demirçakmak, lecturer in the Department of Culinary of Istanbul Gelisim Vocational School.

Binali Yıldırım loved the dishes prepared by the students with great appreciation. This activity provided an important opportunity for students, enabling them to successfully represent IGU's cuisine.